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Dear Fellow Lions, 

 

Our District Social is over.  PDG Dan Scott ‘s District Social 

team consisting of Chairs for Program Book, Sue Parks, Silent 

Auction, Charles Jacobs and Brenda Conjour, Hospitality, 

PDG Senora Haywood, Decorations, Joan Jones, Kersey 

Jones, Carol Mahanti and others assisting them did an 

awesome job making the event memorable for everyone.  All 

of you who came to share your energy at the Social lifted me 

up.  It made me realize how much we have really missed being engaged with 

others, communicating with others, being in a community with others, and being 

uplifted with others. 
 

Ellicott City/Columbia and Edgewood Clubs fulfilled their obligations of 

donations and became Model Clubs of Campaign 100.  Our District Membership 
is 621 with a net loss of 4 since the beginning of the year.  Service reporting 

remains a challenge so we are reprinting some information from the June 2021 

InSights on why Reporting Service is so important.  Please help each other to get 

better.  Succession planning and unfilled leadership positions is another big 

challenge to overcome.  But please remember always we are stronger than our 

circumstances.  We will overcome with each other’s involvement. Our next Full 

Cabinet Meeting is on January 29, 2022; please put it on your calendar and make 

a point to attend. 
 

You might be wondering about the picture 

of fallen leaves.  As I am writing this, I am 

watching the leaves falling from our maple 

trees and wondering, what a world it would 

be if the trees were too afraid to let their 

leaves go.  There would be no Spring.  Same 

thing happens to our lives----if we don’t just let things flow and go.  Then what is 

coming could never come.  There is time for everything under the sun.  There is 

hope in every season. 
 

With the Thanksgiving Holiday just past and all other Holidays coming in 

December is a wonderful time to explore the Power of Gratitude.  In fact, 

Holiday or not, we can practice gratitude daily.  Life changing gratitude is a 

chosen, cultivated way of living, especially when we can be grateful in challenging 

circumstances. 
 

Wishing you and your family a Joyous Holiday Season and be safe and healthy. 

With much gratitude for everything you do, 

Bijoy  
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My Fellow Lions, 
 

I take the privilege to remind ourselves about our foundation: Lions Clubs International Foundation 

(LCIF).  We cannot enhance our service activities without LCIF help.  During this 2021-2022 Lion 

Year, LCIF has already awarded 359 Grants, Total Funding $15,662,418.00.  I am pleased to inform you 

that our Severn River Lions Club just received a grant for a service activity with a Cub Scout Pack.  

Other clubs in our District have received Grants to purchase Vision & Hearing equipment, Emergency 

Relief Grant etc.  LCIF is always there for us.  Campaign 100 has raised $236,944,255.00 funds with a 

Goal to raise $300 Million by June 30,2022.  The need continues to rise due to Pandemic and Natural 

Disasters, Climate Change effects etc.  We need to rise to help our Foundation. 
 

As we, the caring Lions are changing the world in need, it takes funding.  NOW is ALWAYS time to 

help someone.  We all love Holidays for so many reasons.  It is usually a time to reflect on our 

blessings.  Let us share our blessings with someone who is not as privileged as we are.  You may notice 

that our actions have a significant impact on others today.  NOW would be a good time to lend a 

helping hand to those in need because you can make a difference.  Would you not raise your Spirit of 
Giving during this Season to donate whatever amount your HEARTS DESIRE to LCIF / Campaign 100? 
 

There are many ways you can donate to LCIF; you may contact me or check the LCI website. 

lcif.org/donate. 
 

With much gratitude and wonder, 

Bijoy 

 

SEEKING 

1st and 2nd 

Vice District Governor Candidates 

https://lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=donate&utm_medium=link&utm_campaign=online-pledge-form
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Lions Association for Sight and Hearing (LASH) 

 

 
Help Wanted: (contact LASH President Dave Ellis dmellis@comcast.net). 
 

LASH Secretary - attend quarterly Executive Committee and General 
Membership meetings, record and prepare meeting minutes, schedule quarterly General 
Membership breakfast/dinner meetings with selected locations.  Executive Committee meetings 
are via Zoom and are recorded.  The General Membership meetings are planned to be in person, 
but that may change to Zoom if the Maryland COVID statistics keep rising. 

 

Mobile Health Screening Unit Chair - receive/schedule requests from clubs for use of the 
Mobile Health Screening Unit (LASH trailer); assist in training clubs who want to use the trailer in 
how to use the equipment. 

www.lashmaryland.org 
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Reprinted from 6/21 InSights 
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22-A FALL GALA in the 
HISTORY BOOKS!! 

On the evening of November 12th, Lions 
and guests gathered from around the 
Multiple District to honor District 
Governor Bijoy and Lion Carol Mahanti.  
The DoubleTree Hotel at BWI provided 
a great facility and a wonderful meal.  
International Director Larry Edwards 
who noted his term had been extended 

due to COVID, was our international guest.  A huge Silent Auction benefited the multiple charities 
the District Governor has selected. Toward the end of the evening, DG Bijoy and ID Larry presented 
some international awards. 

Social Chair PDG Dan Scott introduces 

DG Bijoy and Lion Carol 

ID Larry Edwards said a few words 

Bel Air’s Volunteen LEOs receive special recognition. 

Club President Alan Goldschen accepting recognition for Ellicott 

City/Columbia Lions Club’s Campaign 100 Model Club donation 

requirements. (L-R PDG Ken Chew, MD22 LCIF Coordinator,  DG Bijoy, ID 

Larry, Lion Allan, PID Joe Gaffigan.) 

Bel Air Lion CS John Mosier and Severn River Lions AA Suzette Kettenhofen and Sue Parks were 

recognized with International President’s Certificates of Appreciation. 

ID Larry presented Bel Air Lion 

David Guzewich the 

International President’s pin for 

recruiting 14 members over the 

last 9-10 years 
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The Multiple District 22  

Lions Vision Research Foundation, Inc. 
at the Wilmer Eye Institute, The Johns Hopkins Medical Institutions 

P.O. Box 1714, Baltimore, MD 21203-1714 

(410) 955-1883 

www.lionsvision.org 

Email:  LVRF.info@gmail.com 

 

 

1 

On Saturday, November 20
th  

we enjoyed our second Rally via Zoom and it was a wonderful 
celebration of the 30th Anniversary of the Lions Low Vision Center. Part of the celebration 
included recognizing DG Bijoy as the inaugural recipient of the Wilmer Eye Institution’s James 
Deremeik Exemplary Service Award.  The award was presented virtually but I’m sure he’ll 
have it in hand soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You may also recall that the Pike Creek Green Hills Lions Club in 22-D issued a challenge - 
they would match dollar for dollar funds raised up to $30,000.  I’m pleased to advise that the 
$30,000 goal was reached.  22-A Lions Clubs stepped up to the tune of $6,920 and funds are 
still coming in.  This means that a minimum of $60,000 has been raised from this year’s Rally 
for the Lions Low Vision Fellowship Endowment.  If you have any questions, please don’t 
hesitate to contact me. 

Lion Sue Parks 

LVRF Administrative Manager, Donor Recognition Chair, 22-A Trustee 
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ABERDEEN LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

Aberdeen Lions Club was pleased to induct new member Bob Royster at our Dinner meeting on Tuesday, 
November 9th.  Lion Bob was recently promoted by the Harford County Police Department to the Rank of 
Captain.  Lion Bob is no a stranger to Lionism because his father, who resigned for health reasons, was a 
long time member of the Aberdeen Club. 

 

L-R King Lion Carol Mahanti, son of Bobby Royster, 
new Lion Bobby Royster, former Lion Bobby Royster, 
Sr, and  Lion Mark Schlottman. 
 

DARLINGTON LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

The Darlington Lions have ramped up activity this fall starting with the induction of three new 
members; Jerry Candelaria, Lynn Hade, and Kathleen Foley.  All three have gotten immediately 
involved assisting with the club’s environmental programs - the monthly emptying of the 
community aluminum recycling trailer and the semi-annual clean-up of our adopted road. 

The club also partnered with the Mason-Dixon Lions of District 14-C to serve hot dogs, sausages, 
French fries and beverages at the Darlington Applefest.  This marked the 15

th
 year the two clubs 

have joined forces at this event.  And speaking of fundraising partnerships, 2021 marks the 10
th
 

year for our joint monthly cash bingo with the Darlington Volunteer Fire Company.  Even after a 
decade, the venture is still going strong, as we had a record crowd in November and split more 
than $2300 for the evening. 

PDG Larry constructed a shelf in the club’s loan 
closet using materials donated by club members to 
help accommodate the large inventory of items the 
club maintains.  We currently have a surplus of 
walkers and 4-foot pedestal canes, so contact PDG 
Larry if you are in need of a few. 

The club also hosted a community Christmas 

display lighting and caroling gathering.  Cookies 

and cider were made available to those in 

attendance and provided for 

Lions and community 

members to share in 

fellowship. 
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SEVERN RIVER LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

Order now thru https://severn-river-lions.terrilynn.com 

and product will come directly to you with FREE shipping for any 
order over $30.  20% of your purchase comes to Severn River. 

We are again working with our Cub Scout Pack 688 to raise funds for the purchase of a much 
needed trailer to replace an ancient one which has become a safety hazard. 

We’ve applied to the Lions Youth 
Foundation for a grant which has 
been received. We’re also 
looking for a grant from LCIF 
which we understand has been 
approved.  We’ve been in touch 
with some corporate entities and 
all of our members and are well 
on our way to matching the 
funds. 

Next step is designing the wrap 
which will include the Cub Scout, 

Severn River, LCIF, and LYF logos.  We’ll keep you posted on this project which we expect will be 
delivered to the Scouts in the spring. 

Since the pack started their camping events, they have recently increased to 122 campers and their 
need for a more reliable trailer with additional space will support ongoing and future activities, to 
develop the Scouts as future leaders in our communities.  

Proposed Trailer 

FALL GALA 

Severn River Lions Chris Werth, Suzette Kettenhofen, 

Sue Parks, Sheila LoCastro, Dick Motley, and Chris Werth 

had a good time at the gala honoring DG Bijoy.  (Lion 

Jackie is taking the picture.) 

https://mandrillapp.com/track/click/31142598/severn-river-lions.terrilynn.com?p=eyJzIjoieXZKdFJQWk1TSzBTZ2NfMzYwcUk3c1BXc19VIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMTE0MjU5OCxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL3NldmVybi1yaXZlci1saW9ucy50ZXJyaWx5bm4uY29tXCIsXCJpZFw


Volume 82, Issue 3        December 2021 

 

 

 

 Page 9 

 

In 2022, the premier Lions event of the year is happening in beautiful Montréal, Canada. With tons of amazing 

architecture, a buzzing arts scene, and amazing and diverse restaurants and cafés, you’ll have the time of your life at 

LCICon 2022. Take a look at what you’ll experience!  
 

When Lions and Leos come together to celebrate, the future of service gets brighter. That’s why we’re thrilled to 

see you at LCICon 2022 in Montréal, Canada next year!  
 

Take in Montréal’s rich history and culture at LCICon 2022! From beautiful architecture and a buzzing arts scene to 

a wide variety of cafes, restaurants and shops, Montréal offers an LCICon 2022 experience like never before! 

At the Palais des congrès de Montréal Exhibit Hall, where the convention takes place, you’ll be greeted by beautiful 

contemporary windows and modern art that truly represents the incredible diversity of Lions Clubs International. 

Connect with Lions International staff as well as Lions and Leos from around the world in the Exhibit Hall while 

exploring the many facets of our organization. And if you’re a delegate from a club in good standing, vote in the 

International Election. 
 

Join us in the famous Bell Centre, to listen to a wide variety of topics from world-renowned keynote speakers at our 

Plenary Sessions. And, of course, hear from our organizational leaders about the past, present and future of Lions 

International. But that’s not all — at the International Show, which will also take place in the Bell Centre arena, you 

can catch world-class entertainment! 
 

It wouldn’t be LCICon without service opportunities — which we’ll tell you about closer to the date. Take part in, 

or simply enjoy, the Parade of Nations featuring thousands of Lions from all over the world. 

 

Staying safe 
As always, safety is always a top priority for us. This year, we will be partnering with local officials to apply all 

recommended health and safety guidelines. We’ll let you know more about the safety procedures as we get close to 

LCICon 2022. 
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PCC Harold Boccia, hboccia50@gmail.com 
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REMINDER TO CLUBS 
Thank you to the Clubs who have been submitting 
articles.  Please submit your short articles with 
pictures (jpgs) that you think may be of interest to 
the rest of the District.  These articles must be 
emailed to me  separately from your club 
newsletters which are often locked into formats I 
can’t use.  

Send your articles and photos to  InSights’ 
Editor Lion Sue Parks 
(rich99991@verizon.net).  

 

Only email copy is acceptable.   

 

Deadlines for materials: 

  1/20/22 for February issue 
  3/20/22 for April issue 
  5/20/22 for June issue 

   Upcoming Events 
Dec 4  22-D Social 

Dec 5 
 

COG Mtg 

Dec 30 
 

Honorary Committee Mtg 

Jan 15 
 

LVRF Trustee Mtg 

Jan 27 
 

LASH General Mbrshp Mtg 

Jan 29 
 

Full Cabinet Mtg 

Feb 5 
 

Region 1 Mtg 

Mar 12 
 

22-B Social 

Mar 13  COG Mtg 

MEMORIALS 

Charles ‘Rigor’ Mortus - Aberdeen 

Larry Orwig - Glenwood 

Sadie Bowen - Reisterstown 

Bob Johnson - Reisterstown 

 

 

 

 
Aberdeen 

Robert Royster - Sponsor Mark Schlottman 
 

Annapolis 

J. Robert Bradshaw - Sponsor Warren Kellner 
 

Baltimore Nepalese 

Baikuntha Chaulagai - Sponsor Ganesh Lamichhane 

Rajendra Thapa - Sponsor Bijaya Shrestha 
 

Bel Air 

Diane Frace, David Frace 

Joana Garten, Jacob Garten 

Sponsor Dave Guzewich 
 

Churchville 

Heather Baker, Catherine Rizza 

Sponsor Krista Harris-Hermann 
 

Darlington 

Kathleen Foley - Sponsor James Calcutt 
 

Jarrettsville  

Benjamin Guarino, Shirley Steger 

Sponsor Bill Schilling 
 

Joppatowne 

Beverly Dillon - Sponsor Richard Bennett 


